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1:30 PM
Rick called meeting to order and introduced Phil Gallagher, a retired engineer from Raytheon, who addressed Rick’s class earlier in the day.

1:35 PM
Rick asked each member of the committee to introduce themselves and talk about their backgrounds.  John, Richard, Elmore, and Phil introduced themselves and talked about their individual backgrounds.  Phil also expressed his interested in becoming an adjunct faculty member.

1:45 PM
Rick talked about four students from the electronics technology program being selected for participation in an internship program sponsored by the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA).  The four students are to be offered full time positions with the FAA upon successful completion of their internships.  Minutes of previous advisory meeting approved.   

1:55 PM
Rick invited open comments from those industry representative that were present.  No comments were discussed for this particular advisory meeting.  

                                    Elmore from the FAA emphasized the teaching of basic electronic theory will help the students to relate with Robotics, and use the theory with the real world project. The FAA runs an extensive training program at their academy in Oklahoma City and they prefer individuals with basic electronics skills as trainees.  The FAA selects approximately three students per year from Antelope Valley College and is currently offering only intern positions.

The subject of enrollments was discussed.  The committee was pleased with the current state of enrollments. 

Enrollments for the spring semester of 2013 are evidence of Rick’s hard work.  Spring 2013 enrollments for particular courses in the Electronic Technology either approached or exceeded maximum limits.

Phil asked Rick about the details of the Electronic Technology program and Rick discussed the possibility of hiring new full and part time faculty.

2:10 PM
Curriculum Review:


The current curriculum of the Electronics Technology program was discussed.  Rick is considering changing the content of Electronic Technology 101 (Survey of Electronics) because of its similarity to the content of Electronic Technology 125 (AC/DC Principles).


Richard suggested the addition of a course dedicated to the installation and maintenance of fiber optics and John suggested the addition of a course dedicated to troubleshooting and soldering techniques.  A course dedicated to the tools and test equipment used in the electronics industry was also suggested and discussed.


Rick also discussed two classes that are being offered for the summer of 2013.  Electronic Technology 105 (Introduction to Robotics) and Electronic Technology 252 (Introduction to Avionics).


During the curriculum review, Richard suggested that aerospace firms located in nearby Mojave might consider hiring potential employees from pools of recent graduates of the Electronic Technology program.  Rick briefed advisory committee members about the efforts of the placement service offered by Antelope Valley College.  

2:35 PM
Student Learning Outcomes


Rick asked for inputs regarding state mandated student learning outcomes.  The advisory committee discussed strategies for developing examinations in order to measure student learning outcomes and the effectiveness of the course work offered in the Electronic Technology Program.

2:45 PM:
Vocational Technical Education Act (VETA)


Rick discussed his recently submitted VETA proposal for additional educational materials.  Rick briefed advisory committee members on the purpose and objectives of VETA. 

2:55 PM:
Hiring Needs of Local Employers


The hiring needs of local employers were briefly discussed.  Richard mentioned experience verses education.

3:05 PM:
Adjunct Faculty, Guest Speakers and Field Trips


Rick again mentioned the possible need for additional adjunct faculty.  Rick briefed the advisory committee on the qualifications for adjunct faculty.  Rick also discussed the application process found on the “MY AVC” website for those interested in becoming adjunct faculty at Antelope Valley College.  


Rick talked about the “hope and motivation” that guest speakers provide for our students.  Guest speakers provide “real life” experience and demonstrate to the students that it is possible to find employment and promotional opportunities in the electronics industry.  The advisory committee discussed way to get more guest speakers into the classroom.  Phil suggested that the Technical Education Department keep records of where the graduates of the Electronic Technology Program are employed.


The possibility of field trips was discussed.  John said he would check into the possibility of a student field trip to the Precision Impact Range Area (PIRA) and the Radiometric Laboratory located at Edwards Air Force Base.

3:45 PM:
Date of Next Committee Meeting and Adjournment


Rick tentatively scheduled the next meeting of the Electronic Technology Advisory Committee for the fall of 2013 possibly in October or November.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM. 

